September 14, 2005

From The Secretary's Corner-Did You Know? - Part 1 That the September perfect attendance pins were given out this week, and joining the exclusive Perfect Attendance Club were Frank Butterworth and David Lourie, receiving 1st year pins; reaching his first decade was Wayne Goodrich, his 10-year pin; and just two years shy of his second decade was Mike McGovern, his 18-year pin. The next round of perfect attendance pins will be in December.

From The Secretary's Corner-Did You Know? - Part 2 - That I have asked Jack Kennealy to work on a design for our new club banner. Jack is looking for anyone with artistic ability to help him with this new design for our flag. We would like to have something to present to the Board of Directors at our October Board meeting. Won't you give him a call if you can help?

<u>Raffle</u> - Tonight's raffle prize, 25 gallons of gas donated by Tom Noyes, was won by Joan Frustaci.

<u>Happy Dollars</u> - Dollars were donated tonight by Joan Frustaci, Tony Wagner, Frank Gemme, Marc Mutty, Bill Kourakos, Wayne Goodrich, Esther Williams (Wayne's sister-in-law), Joe Conroy, Jack Kennealy, David Lourie, Dan Mooers, Shirley Mooers, Adrienne Murphy, Dan Davidson, Thurston Holt and Frank Butterworth.

"Yard Sail" - The Sea Scouts will be holding their major fund-raiser on Saturday, September 24 from 8:00am-3:00pm at the Blake, Hall and Noyes lot across from Millcreek Park (our tree lot). Tom Noyes has graciously agreed to provide space for the sale. Now might be a good time to clean out some "stuff" and donate it to the Scouts. Contact Dan Davidson at 767-4682, or Tony Wagner at 571-1217 if you need pickup assistance. Or you can bring your donations to the lot between 7:00-8:00am that morning.

Soup Kitchen Wrap Up - Serving at last night's Soup Kitchen were Jean Bugbee, Frank Butterworth, Vic Pizzuto, Anne Swift-Kayatta, Dan & Edie Davidson, Bob Packer, Paul Butler, Thurston Holt and Phil & Maria Dube. Our next opportunity to serve is Tuesday, October 11.

<u>Help Wanted</u> - Frank Butterworth is looking for people to help park cars on Sunday, September 25 at the CE High School to support the Cape Elizabeth Land Trust. If you're available, please contact Frank at 774-5653.

<u>Help Wanted 2</u> - J.D. Dobson is still looking for video camera operators at our weekly meetings.

September 21 Meeting - Next week, our meeting will not be at the Purpoodock Club, but instead will be at Surf 6 in Old Orchard Beach. A sign-up sheet went around for your choice of either fish or chicken. The plan is to meet at 5:00pm, for those interesting in carpooling, at St. Bartholomew's parking lot, or you can just drive to the meeting location. Surf 6 is located right next to Palace Playland and the Pier. If you have any questions, please contact Joan.

October 1 Tailgate Party - Bill Daviero announced that on Saturday, October 1, we will be meeting at 4:00pm in the parking lot by the Expo for a tailgate party prior to the UMO game. More details will follow.

Program - Tonight's speaker, Douglas Fair, Director of Development for the Portland Symphony Orchestra, spoke about the search for a new conductor. Toshi Shimada left the PSO after 20 years to take a position at Yale University. The PSO received over 220 applications and has since whittled it down to 15 finalists. All of the finalists will be guest conductors over the next year so that they can be seen in action. This process should be completed by June 2007. Thank you to Paul Butler for inviting Doug to speak to us tonight.

Upcoming Events

- -September 21 Meeting at Surf 6 in OOB, (Frank Butterworth, P.C.)
- -September 24 Sea Scouts Yard Sale
- -September 22-25 District Conference/Balsams
- -September 28 DG Bob Laux Visit
- -October 5 Shenna Bellows, ME CLU (Anne Swift-Kayatta, Program Chair)
- -October 11 Soup Kitchen

ASSIGNMENTS

September 21

Song Hawkins
Invocation Roberts
Raffle Gift Packer
Conductor McGovern

September 28

Song Hewitt
Invocation Russell
Raffle Gift Pizzuto
Conductor McKenney

October 5

Song Hobbs Invocation Schmidt Raffle Gift Ray

Conductor McLaughlin

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT

Carl-Wilhelm Stenhammar

Rotary Club of Goteborg, Sweden

DISTRICT 7780 GOVERNOR

Bob Laux

Rotary Club of Bethel

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, MAINE

www.sp-ce-rotary.org

Officers

President - Peter Cotter President-Elect - John Eliassen Vice President - Tony Wagner Secretary - Paul Butler Treasurer - Nancy Hawes

Directors

Club Service - Joan Frustaci Community Service - Paul McKenney Vocational Service - J.D. Dobson International Service - Marc Mutty Director-At-Large - Frank Butterworth

Rotary Club of South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 116 Oakhurst Road Cape Elizabeth ME 04107